
ules.   Some responded that the benefits were 

part of òWhatõs Workingó, and some responded 

that we needed better benefits in òWhatõs Not 

Workingó.   The same was true of work schedules.    

In considering all the questions on the survey, the 

results show that 85% of the staff who responded 

marked òStrongly Agreeó or òAgreeó to the ques-

tions.   The interpretation of this since the ques-

tions were worded in a positive way suggests 

there is a strong indication that staff (85%) are 

satisfied with their employment at Pacesetters.   

That is not to say that we do not have room for 

improvement.     

The next steps in the process will be for manage-

ment to review the data both at the program/

county level and executive staff level to deter-

mine what areas need addressed.  This will also 

be part of the Quality Assurance review and taken 

into consideration as we look at our Strategic 

Plan action steps for the next year.   

The summary of the data from the last 3 years 

and also the results of the question associated 

with the Person Centered Thinking initiative are 

below.  

Employee Satisfaction Results  

In the Spring of each 

year, the HR Depart-

ment prepares and dis-

tributes an employee 

satisfaction survey.   

The intent behind the 

survey is to gage the overall satisfac-

tion of employees, to assess the 

things we are doing right that en-

hance employee morale and also to 

identify any systemic concerns or 

issues.   In previous years, the re-

sponse to the survey was not always 

substantial enough to obtain a good 

read on the morale of staff.  Howev-

er, during the last two years the re-

sponse rate has been much higher.   

As a result, our confidence in the 

data is much greater. The survey is 

anonymous with the only distinctions 

being whether the survey came from 

a particular county, administration 

office, or Kids Putnam. 

The satisfaction survey questions are 

separated into three categories: 

òAbout Your Jobó, òAbout Your Imme-

diate Supervisoró, and òAbout the 

Agencyó. Statements are worded with 

response options of 5- Strongly 

Agree, 4- Agree, 3- Neutral, 2- Disa-

gree, 1- Strongly Disagree.   State-

ments are also phrased in a way that 

òStrongly Agreeó is the most positive 

response and òStrongly Disagreeó 

indicates the most negative re-

sponse.    

The survey also gives employees the 

opportunity to comment on òWhatõs 

Workingó and òWhatõs Not Workingó. 

We want to hear about those things out-

side of pay, because we already under-

stand that pay is one of the most im-

portant issues for most employees.     

Pacesetters continues to look for ways to 

financially reward employees.  During the 

last 3.5 years, we have given bonuses to 

hourly staff, given 2 cost of living pay 

raises, implemented quarterly PTO buy-

outs,  raised the starting pay for Support 

Specialists, and recently gave a ògain 

sharingó bonus before the Christmas 

holiday. We will continue to look for ways 

to enhance pay as long as the organiza-

tion has the financial means to support 

it.   This requires that our funding either 

remains stable or increases and our ex-

penses remain stable or decrease.  

Whatõs Working:   The summary of the 

results of this question varied.  However, 

the two most frequent responses, 32% 

and 30% respectively, were 1) The quali-

ty of the care given to those we serve 2) 

Teamwork between peers, staff and 

management.     

Whatõs Not Working:  There were even 

more wide-ranging answers to this ques-

tion.  The top two most frequent respons-

es, 20% and 16% respectively, were       

1) Office politics, lack of respect and 

equality between staff and/or manage-

ment 2)  The need for creating a family 

atmosphere for those we serve with 

more community involvement, vacations, 

and funds for activities.  

Overall, it is interesting to note that many 

of the same comments appeared in the 

answers to both questions.   A couple of 

examples include benefits and sched-
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 Pacesettersõ Job Opportunities 
Have a friend who would be great working 

for Pacesetters in the field of direct care?  

Did you know active employees can earn 

up to $100 for referring a  

Direct Support  Professional?  

Contact HR 931/537-9100 for details! 

Applications on line @ 

www.pacesetterstn.com!  

(Must be 19 or older, proof of high school 

diploma or D95Σ ƭƛŎŜƴǎŜŘ to drive for min. 

3 years, pass background check and drug 

screen. No previous training required.) 

Visit our website at our www.pacesetterstn.com 

Go GREEN! - Subscribe on line  

 5 ïStrongly Agree  4- Agree 3-Neutral 2-Disagree 
1-Strongly                 

Disagree 
No rating 

w9{¦[¢{ ϧ                         
І wŜǘǳǊƴŜŘ 

2012 54% 31% 11% 2% 1% 0% ус҈ - олу 
2011 51% 32% 12% 3% 1% 1% уо҈ - нуо 

2010 39% 35% 14% 7% 4% 1% нт҈ -  фу 

2009 39% 31% 17% 7% 5% 1% он҈ - мон 
Below is a comparison of the response to the PCT goal statement:  I feel valued and supported at work.  

I feel valued and supported at work Strongly Agree Agree Neutral Disagree Strongly Disagree No Answer  

2012- % 38% 41% 17% 3% 1% 0% 

Number of Responses 117 126 52 10 2 1 

2011 -% 45% 29% 19% 4% 3% 
0 

Number of Responses 127 82 54 11 9 

2010-% 35% 27% 17% 12% 9% 
0 

Number of Responses 34 26 17 12 9 

http://www.pacesetterstn.com


Pacesetters "Painting the Tale" Collaboration III 
exhibited at ART ¨ la carte Gallery from June 7 to 
June 21 was a great success. Pacesettersô wants 
to thank the ART Prowl artists who shared their 
experience with "Painting the Tale" individuals 
through a mentoring project.  

Stiv Mackey (metal sculptor) worked a session 
with Chris Parham at the Putnam Day Center, but 
the remaining sessions, he worked with Chris at his 
own sculpture studio in East Lake.  

Ramie Nunally, a graphic artist, worked five weeks with Allison Pack.  

Artist, Lynne Looney, worked with Tina 
Wofford, Patricia Brawner, Debbie Keith 
and Joanna McAtee with paints. They 
worked on a few small paintings and then 
did a much larger two-part painting togeth-
er. They were also invited to Lynne's studio 
where she demonstrated how she worked 
on her large abstract paintings.  

Laurie Hall, a clay artist, worked with Greg 
Thomas in her studio near Sparta. 

Julie Styer, one of Pacesetters resident 

P A I N T I N G  T H E  T A L E  P RO G R A M  B E G I N S  C O L L A B O R A T I O N  I I I 

P A I N T I N G  T H E  T A L EñM U S I C I A N S  O F  T H E  S U N 

Musicians of the Sun, an Aztec tale adapted by Story Teller, Marcia 

Donovan, tells of how music and color came into the world. Perfor-

mances by talented actors from Putnam and White County Paceset-

ters bring the story to life with the assistance of Marcia Donovan and 

visual artists, Merritt Ireland and Julie Styer. 

Pictured, L-R, are Joanna McAtee, George Root, Lisa Manus, Brad Al-

len and Tina Wofford. Others that participated, (not shown), are: 

Debra Keith, Cathy Decaussin, Karen Simpson, Floyd Williams, Ricky 

Kirouac, Mike Rewis, and Gary Terry. 
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Pacesetters  was chosen as one of 

the recipients for this yearõs Upper 

Cumberland Association of Realtorõs 

(UCAR) òSpring Fling Golf Tourna-

mentó. The tournament was played 

on May 5 with quite a good turn-out 

including a team from Pacesetters 

that included Bill Toye, Robin Gal-

laher, and James Dial. Delivering  a 

check of the proceeds from the tour-

nament are, Robbin Regans and 

Leslie Scott (left) with Crystal Odom 

(far right) of UCAR, presenting to 

Karen Galbraith and James Dial of 

Pacesetters. 

artists, worked one-
on-one with Ricky 
Kirouac as she 
designed and cre-
ated one of her 
large painted quilts 
on wood to be dis-
played on the side 
of a local barn as 
part of the Upper 
Cumberland Quilt 
Trail. Ricky spent about seven weeks at Julieôs studio and was 
quite excited about the design process. 

Merritt Ireland, a mixed media artist and the visual art founder 
of "Painting the Tale", worked with Dean Harris, Lisa Maxwell 

and Mike Rewis for fourteen 
weeks at Putnam Center in a 
drawing project focused on 
Owls. 

At the end of the project, they 
celebrated the results of these 
individual and collaborative art 
projects at ART ¨ la carte Gal-
lery at 121 West Broad Street, 
Cookeville, TN.  

U C A R  D O N A T I O N  F R O M  

S P R I N G  F L I N G 

The 6th Annual Pacesetters golf tournament was held on May 12th. We were so fortunate to have 

great weather and, for the first time, a full field of 30 teams competing. The event was a great suc-

cess as we upped our proceeds from the tournament by 12% over last year. Of course none of this 

would be possible without the generous donations from our great sponsors: Cookeville Honda (title 

sponsor),    First National Bank, N&L Business Systems, and Journey Financial Planning 

(presenting sponsors), A.J. Gallaher, Express Signs, Hildreth Agency, Maynord Brothers Automo-

tive, McGugin Oil, Progressive Die & Stamping (Corporate Sponsors), and numerous other spon-

sors and donors, (see web page, www.pacesetterstn.com for full list). 

The Championship flight winners were (from 

left) Malcom Lafever, Gary Franklin, Al Dixon, 

and Larry Moores. They were presented their 

awards by Michelle Maynard(L) and Cynthia 

Ledbetter (R) of  First National Bank. 

The 1st flight winners were Bill Toye, Robin 

Gallaher, Bob Gallaher, and Bill Koughan. The 

2nd flight winners were Dean Huffman, Todd 

Oakley, Howard Oakley, and Doug Oakley.  

PACESETTERSõ 6TH ANNU A L  G O L F  T O U R N A M E N T  R E S U L T S 



The òNEED TO BE HEARDó RIDE FOR AUTISM was held June 16 thanks to the hard work 

and efforts of the Renegades Motorcycle Club of Cookeville.  

The Ride began at Boswellõs Harley Davidson and ended at Cane Creek Park in Cookeville.  

There, they joined in with all the family activities, food, fun, and music held from 9 to 4. 

There was a pretty good turn out and even the pop up showers could not put a damper on 

the fun! Thanks again Renegades M/C of Cookeville for a great day. 

All proceeds were donated to Pacesetters and Autism Society of Middle Tennessee. Thank 

you to all who participated and to all the generous sponsors such as, Subway of Cookeville, 

Hooligans Half Irish Pub, Country Boys Gourmet Kettle Corn, and Boswellõs Harley Davidson 

Shop. 

C H A R I T Y  M O T O R C Y C L E  RI D E  

W H I T E  C O U N T Y  I S  A  W IN N E R  W I T H  F I R S T  5 K  R U N 

 White County held their first annual Pacesetters 5k walk/run Saturday May 26. It 

began with 28 eager runners and walkers bright and early and they were welcomed by 

a beautiful day.  

All runners and walkers were excited to support and to participate in this event, in-

cluding the Board President for Pacesetters, Barbara Sorrell.   Special recognition goes 

to Carol Baker and her daughter Sandra Gentry for a well-organized event.  We want to 

thank all the sponsors who gave money, fruit, water, medals and plaques to make the 

event a complete success. A special thanks to major sponsors, Highway, Inc. and Baker 

Trucking. White County Pacesetters was especially excited to be able to share half of 

the proceeds with the Family Support Program to further their quest in providing help to 

families of the Upper Cumberland. 
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C H R I S T M A S  I N  J U L Y 

The tradition of 

Christmas in 

July has be-

come an annual 

event at the 

Overton County 

Day Center; two 

Christmasõ a 

year? How did 

this start? 
 

òI have always 

heard the say-

ing ôlike Christ-

mas in Julyõ 

when some-

thing good 

would happen,ó 

says SMR, 

Shelia Winning-

ham. òThe people we support really love 

Christmas and they love the flag and July 

4th. So we began Christmas in July with 

small gifts for everyone under a tree deco-

rated with an Independence Day theme. 

We have a Christmas party with dancing 

and contests.ó Sounds like fun! 

This past March, Pacesetters teamed 

up with the Student Council for Ex-

ceptional Children (SCEC) to host the 

1st annual SPEAK UP! Rally at TTU. 

The goal of SPEAK UP! was to 

ñincrease knowledge and decrease negativity,ò meaning that the SCEC and Pace-

setters want to raise awareness of how our words can impact all people, especial-

ly those with disabilities.  

The rally focused on erasing the word ñretardò from the vocabulary of others and 

to increase the use of person-first language. Person-first language is used by al-

ways putting the name of the person before their disability. The SPEAK UP! 

rally was a great success for its first year! 

 The SCEC was able to raise over $1000. and decided to donate the proceeds to 

Pacesetters and to the Independence Program located on TN Techôs campus.  

The SCEC is planning to have another rally in the spring of 2013 and would love 

to get the community more involved.  

Katherine Cox, last yearôs president of SCEC and rally Chairperson, still has 

SPEAK UP! bracelets available for $2 and is looking for sponsors for next yearôs 

event. For more information or questions email: khcox21@gmail.com. 

S P E A K  U P !  W I T H  P A C E SE T T E R S  A N D  T H E  S C E C 
Putnam Pacesetters 

recently had an op-

portunity to partner 

with Tech Aquatics 

Department to work 

with college students 

in swimming and 

water aerobics.   

They played water 

games and other 

activities that would strengthen core muscle groups.  

Tech had many pieces of adaptive equipment that was 

made available to swimmers.   

We will again have the opportunity for a swimming 

group this fall and from the wet, smiling faces, it ap-

pears we are going to have a hard time waiting for 

school to start again! Thanks goes to TN Tech for being 

long time supporters of Pacesetters. 

T E C H  S W I M M I N G  G R O U P 


